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DISINFECTANT / FUMIGATOR

CONTAINS FORMALDEHYDE

COMMERCIAL

GUARANTEE:

FORMALDEHYDE 370 g/L

REGISTRATION NO. 16568

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

CAUTION: DO NOT STORE BELOW 15 DEG. CELSIUS

WARNING

POISON

NIAGARA CHEMICAL
Division of Reichhold Limited

1274 Plains Rd. E., P.O. Box 5004,
Burlington, Ontario L7R 3Z1

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

GREENHOUSE DISINFECTIONS: Disease organisms may be harboured on



walls, walks and boards in the greenhouse and may contaminate the
sterilized seedbed.  A solution of 4 litres of NIAGARA
FORMALDEHYDE 370 in 100 litres of water applied to these areas
after steaming and 4 to 5 days before seeding has proven
effective in reducing seedling diseases, particularly those
causing Damping-off.  It is preferable to apply the solution on a
warm day.  After the solution has been applied, the greenhouse
should be closed for two days and then opened for at least two
days before seeding to allow injurious fumes to escape.

SURFACE STERILIZATION OF WALLS, BINS, TOOLS, EQUIPMENT, FOOTWEAR,
ETC.: All hard surfaces to be disinfected should be as clean as
possible before treatment.  Use a solution of 1 part NIAGARA
FORMALDEHYDE 370 to 25 parts water.

EMPTY MUSHROOM HOUSES: Heat empty house to at least 18 degrees
Celsius and wash down with a solution of 2-4 litres of NIAGARA
FORMALDEHYDE 370 in 100 litres of water.  Keep house closed for
at least 24 hours before ventilating.

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  A gas mask should be
worn to prevent inhaling the gas fumes, and gloves to prevent
skin irritation.  Leave the room or building as soon as possible.

Avoid prolonged or repeated contacts and breathing of vapour. 
May cause irritation of skin, eyes, nose and throat.  Use with
adequate ventilation.  Keep away from heat, fire and sparks.  Do
not contaminate food, feed, or any body of water.

FIRST AID: If swallowed, induce vomiting by giving patient 15 mL
of salt in a glass of warm water; repeat until vomit fluid is
clear.  Then give a gruel of flour and water.  Rush patient to
nearest hospital taking this labelled container with you.  In
case of skin contact, remove contaminated clothing and wash skin
with soap and water.  If in eyes, flush with plenty of water for
15 minutes and get medical attention.  If inhaled, remove patient
to fresh air; have him lie down and keep quiet and warm.  Give
patient egg white and milk; obtain medical attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION: Skin contact may produce an irritant
dermatitis.  Ingestion may cause severe abdominal pain, nausea
and vomiting, sometimes followed be stupor.  Exposure to vapours
may cause burning and stinging of eyes and headache.

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL: DO NOT FREEZE.  Minimum storage temperature
15 deg Celsius.  Store in a cool, dry, ventilated place, away
from food and feed.  Puncture empty container and bury at least
50 cm deep and away from water supply.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in



accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms
set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the
risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling of
this product and accepts the product on that condition.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.

+))
 


